
MISSIONARY UPDATE
DANIEL & SARAH DEURBROUCK
GREATER EUROPE MISSION

Greetings from Athens, Greece!
Life has changed so much in the past 
number of months. On June 16th, 
we welcomed our daughter, Sophia 
Eleanor, into the world. We are learning 
to operate on less sleep, but we and 
everyone here, are in love with our 
precious girl. Our intention was to be 

back in the states for the summer, but due to the severe 
decrease in travel availability, we ended up having to 
stay in Greece. While we are sad not to share these first 
months of Sophia’s life with family, we have seen the 
Lord’s hand in our extended time here. Going through 
this season of life alongside people we are trying to reach 
in the neighborhood has built our relationship with them 
and helped us become more established members of the 
community.
During quarantine here in Greece, the church-plant, 
Breath of Life, was able to bless a number of families 
struggling financially due to job loss with grocery store 
gift cards. And like churches in the states, we moved to 
having Sunday worship services online.
We are now meeting again in person and life is beginning 
to settle. As a church, we are seeking to move forward 
in the personal relationships we have in the community 
and thinking strategically about their discipleship. Daniel 
was able to create a database for the church, tracking 
the contacts and relationships the church-planting 
team members have in the community. Christ cares for 
each of them and calls us to lovingly disciple them, each 
according to their own spiritual walk. Daniel has been 
able to think about his relationship with an Albanian man 
in our church. He has been able to see how this man’s 
life of hard work to make a living for himself provides the 
opportunity to share about how we must work hard to 
follow after God. We have also had the opportunity to 
begin small discipleship groups in our home with the 
members on our church-planting team. There is a great 
need in Greece for more discipleship amongst those who 
are already believers. Please be in prayer for the work of 
discipleship amongst believers and non-believers here.
In Christ,
Daniel, Sarah and Sophia

Welcome
We’re glad you’re here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a 
Communication and/or Prayer Request 
form. We would love to pray for you and 
get you more information. 

Giving available
online or on the 
ACC app
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EVENTS AND INFO

WHEN WILL ALDERWOOD COMMUNITY CHURCH REOPEN IT’S DOORS?
Many of you have been asking when we will be able to gather again in 
our facility to worship, and I’m hopeful that that day is soon. Our desire 
as a church, from the elders to the staff, is to do all we can to make 
decisions based on your safety and health. That means, among many 
other things, that we follow the guidelines of our governing officials.

At the time of this writing, we have started holding OUTDOOR services! 
More information is available on our website: alderwood.cc.

We encourage all of our ACC family to conduct a small worship service 
at home. We have an ONLINE WORSHIP EXPERIENCE (including 
a message for kids & students) via the ACC app or our website: 
alderwood.cc/online

For more ways to connect, Like and Follow our Facebook page: 
Alderwood Community Church.
You can also find us on Instagram: alderwoodcc

If have not been receiving weekly emails from Alderwood Community 
Church, please check your junk email folder...if you still don’t see 
anything, send your current email to us at ReachUs@amcc.org with 
instructions to update your personal information.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is up and running! Come by on 
Tuesdays (9am to 3pm) or Saturday mornings with any donations 
you have...a list of items needed and the address can be found at 
alderwood.cc/compassion

Many upcoming events have been cancelled, and some are up in 
the air at this point. We will let you know as soon as we can about fall 
events. 
Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events


